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January 

*A special reminder from the office: 
 

To promote personal responsibility in your children, please be sure to remind them to bring all 

necessary materials to school including lunch, sneakers for P.E., musical instruments, etc. Students will 

NOT be able to make phone calls home if they have forgotten these items. 



  

Children are working on the formation of capital letters and tapping out 

simple CVC words. 

 

The children will continue working on writing pattern books during Writer’s 

Workshop.  We will begin writing for readers. 

 

The students will be working on improving computer skills and working with the    

i-Ready program in the computer lab. 

 

In math, we will continue practicing simple addition and subtraction problems 

to the number ten.  

  

In science, students will be learning about arctic animals, winter, and the five 

senses. 

 

In social studies, students will learn about Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.  We will 

also be reading about Habit 4:  Think Win Win. 

 
Mark Your Calendar 

 

January 4  

RIGHT RALLY…wear your teal shirt!!! 

 

January 10 

Half day for students 

CEW PTA Meeting 7:00pm 

 

January 16 

Schools closed  

 

School will be closed in 

observance of Dr. Martin Luther 

King Jr. day on January 16th.   
 

Please make sure to READ every 

night and to return your plastic 

book baggies every day! 

Remember to submit your 

homework every week! 
 

CEW Does it R.I.G.H.T. 
 

Respect 

Integrity 

Good Behavior 

Helping Others 

Teamwork 

 

Teamwork is the theme of the month. 

 

Reminders: 

Be sure your child can zipper, button, tie shoes and put on 

mittens and gloves independently! Please check and empty 

your child’s book bag every night! 
 

Kindergarten January News  

    

The Science Fair is coming!!  

The initial summary forms are 

due on January 13th. 

 

Please begin to research 

possible science fair 

experiments! 

 



  

 1st Grade January News  

    
Reading: 

 

January brings a new unit for our first graders. We will 

be getting to know the characters in our books!  We 

will be using pictures and words to learn important 

information about our characters.  Also, we will be 

rereading our books to be sure we are not missing 

important clues about characters.  Finally, we will be on 

the lookout for ways our characters may change and 

what lessons they have learned. 

 

Writing: 
 

Our first grade writers will be starting an Opinion 

Writing Unit and writing reviews!  Students will 

compose opinion pieces in which they will introduce 

the topic or name the book they are writing about, 

state an opinion, supply a reason for the opinion, and 

provide some sense of closure.  Students will be writing 

reviews about anything and everything: toys, 

restaurants, books, the works! 

 

Fundations: 

Students should now be able to read and spell one-

syllable words with digraphs, bonus letters, glued 

sounds, and the suffix -s.  They should have the habit of 

marking these word traits in their Fundations work.  As 

we progress into the New Year, students will be 

introduced to reading, spelling, and marking up words 

with consonant blends.  Words will become longer and 

combine all skills taught.  Please continue to review 

previous trick words along with new trick words 

introduced.   

 

Math: 

Students will be working on addition and 

subtraction relationships. In addition and 

subtraction relationships, they will be identifying 

and recording related facts, using addition to 

check subtraction, solving for the missing 

numbers, and learning the ways to make numbers 

to 20. Please continue to review the addition and 

subtraction strategies. 

 

Social Studies: 
 

In January, students will discuss their goals for the 

New Year and learn about the works of Dr. Martin 

Luther King Jr.  They will also continue their study 

of families and recognize that all families are 

different, yet the same.      

 

 

Health: 

Our first grade students will be learning about 

safety and injury prevention. Students will be 

learning about being safe on the street while 

walking and crossing. Students will also learn 

about using safe and established travel routes to 

and from school and knowing places to get help. 

 

Science: 
 

This month, the students will be learning about 

the winter season.  They will be participating in 

fun winter activities as well as learning about 

temperature changes, snow, and ice.   

 



  

Second Grade Newsletter 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

JANUARY 2: SCHOOLS CLOSED 

JANUARY 10: HALF DAY FOR STUDENTS K-12 

JANUARY 16: MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY 
SCHOOLS CLOSED 

JANUARY 23 & 24: CORNELL COOPERATIVE: 
STORM WATER SUPERHEROES VISIT. 

 

 

Overview of Go-Math 

¶ Culminate chapter 3 

¶ Chapter 4 

¶ Double Digit addition with regrouping 

¶ Mastery of math facts 1-20 

¶ Addition and Subtraction  

¶ Flash cards are suggested  

 

Science 

¶ Simple Machines ongoing  

¶ Weather observation  

¶ daily observations, data charts  and 
vocabulary activities  

¶ We are Meteorologists 

 

Social Studies 

¶ Map Skills 

¶ Types of communities  

¶ The Seven Habits of Happy Kids 
 

January 
 

Overview of Reading Workshop 

Unit III Getting to know characters 
and their stories 

¶ Character traits  

¶ Partners grow ideas about the 
characters 

¶ Connections to other characters 
in other series books 

¶ Reading logs 30 minutes each 
night 

Overview of Writer’s Workshop 

¶ Unit III Writing Gripping 
Fictional Stories 

¶ Write ñEDGE OF THE SEATò 
fictional stories 

 



 

 

  

 3rd Grade January News  

    
Reading: 

 
We will be launching our Mystery 

book clubs.  Students will explore a 
variety of mystery series. They will 

work in  groups to study the 
different elements of a mystery 

text.  
 

Social Studies:  
 

We will be studying map skills, 
landforms, and other 

countries.   

Writing : 
 
We will be launching our Persuasive 

Unit.  Students will gather brave 
and bold opinions for persuasive 
writing.  Students will learn to 

consider their audience and select 
information to generate persuasive 

essays. 
 

 

 

Math : 
 

We will begin learning about 
fractions.  In  addition, we will 
continue flashcard practice as 

well as our Math Madness 
Competition.  

Science: 
 

We will be launching our unit 
on magnets.   



   4th Grade January News  

    
Reading: 

 

Students will be working in non-fiction 

book clubs.  They will complete an author 

study, looking at non-fiction books written 

by the same author.  They will learn how 

authors use craft, even in non-fiction to 

make it interesting.  They will discover 

a variety on non-fiction crafts and use 

them to help deepen their understanding of 

non-fiction topics. 

 

Additional Information: 

 

*4th graders will be visiting the Planetarium at the end of January and 
beginning of February.  

Science: 

 

Students will be finishing up their mystery 
matter unit. 

Social Studies: 

 

Students will begin to explore Colonial 
Times.  They will learn what it was like to 

live in America during the 1700's. 

Writing: 

 
Students will be entering a Journalism unit 

of writing.  They will learn to write like a 
reporter, reporting on CEW news. 

SRA Program: 

 

Students involved in the Read 180/System 
44 Program are applying decoding, phonics 
and comprehension skills in the Non-fiction 
Unit.  In addition, they will be engaged in 

Explanatory Essay Writing. 
 

Students in the SRA Reading Program 
continue to apply taught skills in decoding 

and comprehension. 
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Special Areas 

ART 

Second graders will study their community by creating a map of their neighborhood. Students will use the elements of 
design in art to create and design their own keys and landmarks. 
 

Third graders will study shapes, angles, and color. They will learn about Kandinsky, a Russian painter. Students will learn 
how Kandinsky pioneered abstract art. 
 

Fourth graders will gain knowledge of cubism. Picasso is known as the father of cubism. Students will learn how to interpret 
images in a way similar to Picasso. We will review Picasso's "Girl in a Mirror". 

-Mrs. Cohen 

 

Hello everyone hope you are ready for winter……                                                                           

The next journey for third grade artists will be to China. Learning about symmetry and shading through the porcelain 

patterns of blue and white Chinese pottery.  Third graders will create 2D vases using multiple steps which include oil pastel 

and paint, that in the final stages they will scratch away creating Chinese patterns to design their vase.   

Fourth Grade artists will be studying Native American art, starting with sand paintings.  Using a mandala style design, 

students will learn about radial symmetry and paint with colored sand to complete their design.  

Happy New Year, 

Ms. Bedell 

 

 

MUSIC 

I am very excited to meet all of the students here at CEW.  Kindergarten and First grade students will be singing songs, 

playing classroom instruments, learning rhythm patterns, as well as listening and moving to different styles of music.  We 

will be learning about the instrument families. 
 

I am looking forward to getting to know everyone throughout the rest of this year, 

-Mr. Scanze 

PC/IC Music and Band Director 

 

This month, Intermediate Center music classes will be learning about and expanding upon their knowledge of Martin Luther 

King Jr. and his legacy. As we approach the national holiday held in his honor, we will be exploring music and poetry, with 

text referencing related historical events such as the American Civil Rights Movement. Many of the Intermediate Center 

classes will be learning about these topics with their classroom teachers as well. This is a wonderful opportunity for us to 

draw connections among music, art, literature, and relevant historical events/time periods. The students will also continue 

to broaden their knowledge about various classroom instruments (among these, small drums, rhythm sticks, and 

xylophones).  
 

Our Orchestra and Band students will continue to learn and practice new skills as they become more advanced musicians, as 

they have been doing throughout this year so far! We look forward to hearing their progress - the result of their hard work 

and regular at-home practicing! - each week in their lessons. 
 

We are excited to see what the New Year will bring and are sending students and families a warm, musical welcome into 

this New Year here at Charles E. Walters! 
 

-Ms. Ockner              

IC Music and Orchestra Director   



  

  

  

Special Areas Cont’d 

P.E. 

What’s happening in Primary Physical Education? 

Happy New Year! For the month of January, the students will be participating in our most favorite unit, Scooter 

Highway! The students will learn about their community and street safety all while being actively engaged in our CEW 

town. Our town includes a construction site, diner, arcade, dance studio, car wash, gas station and much more! At the 

end of the month, students will learn about chasing, fleeing and dodging while participating in a variety of tag games. 

-Mrs. Yovino & Ms. Richert  

 

What’s happening in Secondary Physical Education? 

In the Intermediate Center, students will start off the New Year working on adventure education.  This unit works on 

cooperative games, which rely on teamwork to accomplish a task.  The next unit will be the dance unit, and the final 

unit of the month will be basketball.  During the basketball unit, all major skills of dribbling, passing and shooting will 

be done throughout many stations. 

-Mr. Riccio & Ms. Richert 

LIBRARY 

We will continue exploring traditional literature and read folk tales and fables. 
When Caldecott Medal winners for best picture books are announced in mid-January, we will learn about this award 
and read a few Caldecott winners from past years. 
This month, Kindergarten students will begin extending their independence in the library by learning to use spacers to 
browse the shelves and locate books for their reading pleasure. 

 
-Ms. Hatem 

 

Students will be eager to check out our “New Books” collection as we welcome the New Year with another new book 

order.  Throughout the month, for all grade levels, many new titles will be previewed.  Second grade students will 

strengthen reading comprehension skills as they respond to read-alouds by answering follow-up questions focused on 

who, what, where, when and why. Third grade students will strengthen read-aloud skills as they participate in a 

poetry reading featuring winter poems. Fourth grade students will become familiar with the parts of nonfiction books 

as they use the First Encyclopedia of Science.  Research and reading skills will be reinforced as they complete an 

activity sheet using this encyclopedia, which is filled with fascinating science facts. 

-Mrs. Hall 
 



HEALTH OFFICE INFORMATION 

JANUARY 2017      

 

We would like to welcome everyone back from our Winter Recess and wish everyone a Happy New 

Year!! 

During the month of January, we would like to start our New Year with keeping our health and 

safety as a priority. As we settle in to winter, please take some time to continue to go outside with 

your child and enjoy the many activities cold weather can bring. Before you go sledding, skating, 

skiing, snowmobiling, horseback or quad riding take a moment to review safety habits for 

participating in those activities. We always want to make sure that we are dressed appropriately for 

the weather, so be sure to wear your coats, boots, hats, gloves and scarves when necessary. 

During the school day, students may visit the health office for various reasons. We do not notify 

parents/guardians of every health office visit but will make every effort possible to communicate 

with you when we feel it is necessary. If at any time you have questions or concerns, please feel 

free to contact the nurse in your child’s building. As always, the CEW Student Handbook is an 

excellent reference for your family. 

January is National Thank You Month, what a great way to start off the New Year by thanking 

anyone you choose. Try and pick a new person each day to thank, whether we are an adult or child 

those simple words can cause an endless smile and a good feeling all day. 

We look forward to a wonderful, safe, happy and healthy beginning to 2017.  

Ms. Denise M. Rosa, RN                  Mrs. Jeanne Lucero, RN 

Denise.Rosa@longwoodcsd.org            Jeanne.Lucero@londwoodcsd.org 

631-345-2840 – phone                                  631-345-2760 – phone  

631-345-2044 - fax                  631-345-2170 – fax  

                                                                      

mailto:Denise.Rosa@longwoodcsd.org

